

May 28, 2015

Charles,

I want to send you this email concerning the artificial turf we purchase from you almost three years ago for the Oklahoma Christian University Softball complex. GEO's turf has held up extremely well and your patent drainage mat is outstanding.

This past week Oklahoma City had record setting rains during the NCAA Division II National Softball Tournament held at the Hall of Fame stadium. Due to about nine inches of rain over a three day period, the final two days of the tournament was held at the Lawson Softball Complex at Oklahoma Christian University. We are just ten miles north of the Hall of Fame Stadium and had the same amount of rain as they did.

After meeting with the NCAA comity Sunday morning, it was decided to play the semi final games on Sunday afternoon and the championship game on Monday. It rained three inches on Saturday and two inches on Sunday morning. All the rain drained and we started the first of three games at 4 p.m. Sunday afternoon. All three games went well and the championship game was played at noon on Monday as scheduled.

The NCAA Division II National Tournament would not have been completed if we did not have a turf field since the College World Series is scheduled the following Thursday.

Again, I just wanted to send you a note to thank you for developing an outstanding turf and draining mat that allows us the opportunity to play games and host tournaments.

Sincerely,

Tom Heath Head Softball Coach Oklahoma Christian University